
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presidents Column: John Backes 

Upcoming Meeting Schedule 

The guestbook will be used to provide updates.   

 

January – Sunday January 1st @ 1:00 – Rain date Saturday, Jan 7 

February – No meeting 

March – Saturday March 11 @ 1:00 – Rain date Sunday March 12. 

 

 

 

Activities 

The outlook for the coming year is much better that it was at this time next year. We will begin planning for a full 

schedule and then modify if needed. 

January 1st - Following the tradition that we starting in 2000, we will have a January 1st event as long as it is safe 

to drive. This is often one of the best attended events of the year. CVA will not be providing food but bring 

something to share if you like (Ham biscuits, cookies, etc.). 

Newport News RC Club Swap Meet schedule for Feb 18 2023.  69 Saunders Road, Newport News.  Admission is 

$5.  Opens at 9:00. 

 

Club Membership 

It is time to renew your club membership. Club membership for 2022 expires at the end of the year. The fee for 

returning members is the same whether you renew now or wait until May or June. Remember to make sure that 

your AMA membership is current. 

 

Show and Tell 
We are going to have a short show and tell at the end of each meeting.  Hopefully Santa was good to you.  Bring 

out your new things to show. 

 

Contact Me 

Phone: 757-870-0854 (NOTE new phone number) 

Email: jb753@cox.net 

Address: 8630 Diascund Road, Lanexa, Va. 23089  
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Secretary’s Report: Fred Hill  

Editor’s note:  John Backes provided the following summary of the November meeting. 

 

CVA Meeting –November 12, 2022 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00pm by John Backes. The meeting was held at the 

Field. The October 2022 meeting notes were approved. 

 

 

 

 

Treasure’s Report – Jon Persons 

Income: One new member 

Warbirds brought in $$240.00 

Bills for food, porta potty and field maintenance were reported. 

 

Site Improvements – Randy Rogers 

A discussion on extending the concrete under the shed to cover the area used for the grills was held.  It was decided 

to proceed if John Hofmeyer approved.  Bob Juncosa will coordinate this effort. (Note – John Hofmeyer approved) 

A discussion on replacing the 4 X 4 poles used to hold the tarps in the pit area.  It was decided to proceed with this 

effort when weather and workers allowed. 

 

Activities 

January 1st - Following the tradition that we starting in 2000, we will have a January 1st event as long as it is safe 

to drive. This is often one of the best attended events of the year. CVA will not be providing food but bring 

something to share if you like (Ham biscuits, cookies, etc.). 

 

Safety – Cliff Casey 

No report. 

 

Training – Bob Juncosa 

No report. 

 

Old Business  

Steve Kolet donated a grill that he had overhauled.  $100 was approved for parts at the last meeting but Steve spent 

much more on new parts. 

 

New Business  

The club budget was presented, discussed and approved.  



 

  

Newsletter Editor: Alan Fry  

Happy New Year everybody! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Training: Bob Juncosa 

A training article was not submitted for this month. 

Safety Officer: Cliff Casey 

Fly Safe, Be Safe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President: 

John Backes 

(757) 870-0854 

jb753@cox.net 

 

 

Vice President: 

Randy Rogers 

(757) 784-7181 

RRogers72@cox.net 

 

Secretary: 

Fred Hill 

(864) 441-1120 

fred_hill07@yahoo.com 

 

 

Treasurer: 

Jon Persons 

(757) 603-1929 

   mrpersons@hotmail.com 

 

Safety Officer: 

Cliff Casey 

(757) 342-4358 

rccasey@verizon.net 

 

 

Field Marshal: 

John Hofmeyer 

(804) 829-2555 

 

Activities: 

 

 

 

 

 

Field Maintenance: 

Randy Rogers 

(757) 784-7181 

RRogers72@cox.net 

 

Newsletter 

Alan Fry 

(757) 229-7698 

AlanWF-

CVA@Outlook.com 

 

Training: 

Bob Juncosa 

(585) 414-3328 

Bob.Juncosa@gmail.com 


